
 

 

23 February 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Carer  
 
What wonderful news we all had yesterday with the government’s delivery of the roadmap for moving out 
of lockdown restrictions. I had always predicted (and hoped) that we would all be back in March.  
 
Whilst there is much to sort out for our own individual roadmap for return on this campus, I am currently 
able to share with you the following information:  
 

What we do know 
✔ It will be the law for students to be at school.  
✔ We will still be in year group bubbles.  
✔ We will still be having staggered starts/ends of the day. 
✔ We will all be wearing masks for the whole time whilst on school site (unless there are medical 

reasons not to). 
✔ We will be phasing back to school through the w/b 8th March and into the w/b 15th March. 
✔ We will be sending your children home with 2 testing kits per week for you to test them yourselves 

(we assume this will be from w/b 15th March but have not had confirmation of this yet). 
 

What we don’t yet know 
⮚ How we will organise the testing in the w/b 8th March– we have to test each student 3 times. There 

is a webinar we will be attending on Wednesday 24th February and I will write to you again once we 
know what is actually expected of us.  

⮚ What the new arrangements are for GCSE and A level students who would have been sitting exams 
this year – we are due to hear from the Department for Education later this week.  

I intend to write to you again this week as soon as we have been given further guidance.  
 

Preparing for our return to school 
 
Sleep and positive routines 
 
Whilst the return to school is such fantastic news for all of us, I am certain that for many students and adults 
alike there will be feelings of anxiety as well as excitement. Getting back to normality will take us all some 
time as there will be new routines to get used to again.  
 
Whilst we are so proud of your children for adapting to remote learning so quickly we know that many have 
also developed poor sleeping patterns and will struggle in those first few weeks to adapt to the rigours of the 
school day.  
Miss Carter from our welfare team has been looking at sleep hygiene for us and created three posters to help 
support your children over the next couple of weeks get back into better patterns at night time. On the next 
page is one example of the posters. They can all be found on the website. We are sure that they will help you 
prepare your children for their return to school.  
 



 

 

 
 

 
Uniform and equipment  
 
We will be returning to school with our usual high expectations of uniform and equipment.  



 

 

 
Cross Embroidery has remained open and is currently operating on a click-and-collect basis.  If you are 
suffering financial difficulties due to the pandemic we have a pre-loved collection of blazers etc. in school 
which are on sale at a cheaper rate. We will endeavour to support anyone in severe hardship so please call 
one of the welfare team at school this week for advice. Please don’t be a stranger – we are here to help. 
 

For the next two weeks …. 
 
Over the next two weeks we will continue to offer our comprehensive remote learning package of live lessons 
which has proved to be so successful for many students. We still have two 4G dongles available if anyone still 
needs support with internet access.  
 
I processed Free School Meals vouchers early yesterday morning for this week and next (£15 per child on our 
campus per week) and was very comforted to see that many of you have already redeemed these by 
yesterday afternoon.  
 
We will continue to deliver food parcels to families for as long as it is possible to do so as we recognise that 
the lockdown process is over 4 months and many of you will remain on furlough over that time. 
 
I look forward to being able to reveal more of our plans over the course of this week as the government 
release more details to us. 
 
Best wishes  

 
Sylvia Thomas  
Principal of Banbury Aspirations Campus 
 
 


